
June 2, 2021 
 
The governing body of the City of Seneca met in regular session June 2, 2021 at 7:30 p.m., in the council 
room, located at 531 Main Street, Seneca, Kansas.   Present were Mayor Joe Mitchell and council 
members Alice Lackey, Steve Bennett, Kylee Bergstrom, Mike Stallbaumer and Ray Shinn. Also present 
was Erin Toby.  Jim Mitchell was absent. 
 
Mike Stallbaumer made a motion to approve the minutes of the regular meeting held on May 19, 2021. 
The motion was seconded by Kylee Bergstrom. All present voted yes. Motion carried. 
 
Ray Shinn made a motion to approve the Appropriation Ordinance No. 1400. The motion was seconded 
by Steve Bennett. All present voted yes.  Motion carried. 
 
Recreation Director Erin Toby stated that Logan Frost recommended Lexi Lueger and Aydan Bass to 
serve as Assistant Managers for Aquatic Center this season.  Lexi Lueger is returning, so she will be paid 
at a rate of $9.75/hour. Aydan Bass will be paid $9.50 per hour. Mike Stallbaumer made a motion to 
approve these hires. The motion was seconded by Ray Shinn.  All present voted yes. Motion carried. 
 
Spanky’s application for a special event CMB to have a beer garden during the 150th +1 celebration was 
reviewed.  The beer garden will be held at Skoch Park from 4:00-10:30 p.m. on Saturday, June 12th.  
Kylee Bergstrom made a motion to approve the special event CMB license. The motion was seconded by 
Mike Stallbaumer.  All present voted yes. Motion carried. 
 
Alice Lackey made a motion to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Steve Bennett. All present voted 
yes. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 7:39 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
 

Michele Spring 
City Clerk 

 


